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19 August 2019

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM
Number 48 s.2019

TO : Regional Scout Directors, Council Scouts Executives and
Officers-In-Charge

SUBJECT : Letter of Undersecretary Revsee A. Escobedo of the Department of
Education (DepEd) to BSP regarding the conduct of the 8th National Scout
Venture Camp

1. Attached herewith is the letter of Department of Education (DepEd) of Undersecretary
Revsee A. Escobedo in connection with the conduct of the 8t National Scout Venture Camp
which will be held at the BSP Camp, National Steel Corporation Compound, Iligan City on
October 7 - 12, 2019.

2. All Regional Scout Directors, Local Council Scout Executives and Officers-In-Charge are
hereby advised to disseminate this DepEd Letter to all DepEd Officials and Teachers who
are involve in this event.

3. For information, immediate dissemination and compliance.
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&ELIO S. VILLA,
Ecretary General
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Dear Mr. Villa,

This is in reference to your letter about the upcoming 8t National Scout Venture Camp
scheduled on October 07-12, 2019 at the BSP Camp, National Steel Corporation, Iligan City.
In the said letter, BSP is requesting for the following:

a. Issuance of a DepEd Memorandum endorsing the activity; and

b. Participation of DepEd teachers and officials on official business.

In light of DepED’s commitment in the holistic formation and development of the Filipino
learners, DepEd grants BSP’s requests for the issuance of a DepEd Memorandum to be
disseminated to DepEd field offices. DepEd also authorizes the participation of DepEd
teachers and officials to attend the said activity on official business. These considerations
are in line with DepEd’s roles and responsibilities indicated in DepEd Order No. 76 5.2012,
Guidelines on Revitalizing Boy Scouting in Schools Nationwide.

Furthermore, BSP shall still comply with the existing standards and requirements of
relevant DepED offices in the conduct of the activity such as, but not limited to, Public
Affairs Service for the DepED Memorandum and, accounting and auditing rules and
regulations for activities conducted on official time/business.

For any concerns and updates, you may contact this office at 02 633 5313.

Thank you.
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ATTY. HEVSEE A. ESCOBEDO, RS

Assistant Secretary
OIC- Office of the Undersecretary
Field Operations, HR-EWD & PD, and DEACO

CC: Undersecretary Jesus L.R. Mateo
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